ISRP Comment/Question: This is an informative umbrella for the proposals that it covers. It would be much better if it covered the other proposals in the Flathead watershed, too. A map would be very helpful.

Response: Detailed maps of all project sites and descriptions of the working relationship between Flathead Basin agencies are available in documents cited in the umbrella proposals, but were not included in the umbrella because of proposal length limitations. The proposers felt that they could not go into sufficient detail in their proposals, even using the umbrella to further flesh out the information in the subproposals. Other pertinent literature could not be attached as per the proposal instructions. This is a good reason to put long-term projects on a three to five year review schedule so that only a subset of the many projects would be reviewed annually, thus allowing time for more detailed reviews. 

ISRP Comment/Question: The hatchery needs to be pulled into the strategy pursued by the other groups in the subbasin. The Rosgen method should work here, but there is no evidence presented in the proposal that the method fairly represents reach characteristics of this drainage nor of its relevance to the ecology of the system. This classification method is size independent, and the major stream paradigm (River Continuum Concept) is explicitly size dependent. 
Response: Although the Rosgen stream classification is size independent, the site-specific reference reaches used in stream restoration are size dependent. Stream channels are restored to mimic undisturbed stream sections, or when unavailable, reference reaches from similar basins (by stream order, drainage area, gradient and geological type). 

ISRP Comment/Question: In comparison to efforts in other subbasins, this group should be commended for their cooperative efforts. However, the ongoing projects need a 5-year plan with a comprehensive review by a visiting peer review committee. 
Response: The overall long-term plan is the Hungry Horse Mitigation and Implementation plan. The ISRP (then ISG) came to Kalispell approximately five years ago to perform a peer review of the overall mitigation program and provided many valuable comments. Another site visit would be welcomed and should be scheduled as soon as possible.
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